
 
 
 
2 CAIRD HALL - EXTERNAL LIGHT FITTINGS (AN53-2004) 
 
It is proposed to replace the external light fittings to the front of the Caird Hall as it is proving 
increasingly difficult to maintain the existing fittings. 
 
The fittings will be replaced with flush fitting low energy type. 
 
The cost of these works are as follows:- 
 
Dundee Contract Services £6,685 
Support Services Fees £1,115 
TOTAL £7,800 
 
The schedule of rates was used for the costings. 
 
The Depute Chief Executive (Finance) has confirmed that this expenditure can be met from the 
allowance contained within the Corporate Health & Safety Budget 2003/2004. 
 
Approval is sought to appoint Dundee Contract Services to carry out these works. 
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